Stonefield Homeowners Association Board Meeting

Wednesday, October 24, 2007 7:00 p.m.

Present: Jim Dvorsky, Norm Arendt, Kathy Karofsky, Jeffery Mattox

SNA Newsletter

The association has two requests to use either the newsletter or the email list to advertise. One for yoga classes and one for a family looking for a home in Stonefield. The SNA board decided that it is in the best interests of the association to not have commercial advertising in the newsletter and to refer home search requests to the three realtors listed in the directory for assistance.

The board is hoping to have at least 2 newsletters per year. For this fiscal year, one prior to the annual meeting and one with the directory request this year. A newsletter will go out the first part of November to promote the directory.

Email Listings

Robin Sweet imported the directory email list into AOL and cleaned it up. Jeffery Mattox will check with her on how his list compares. Also she might be able to copy the emails into an email and mail to both Norm and Jeff.

Dept. of Financial Institution Filing

Discussed the filing of the Department of Financial Institution forms that have not been filed for nine years. We are now up to date. Failure to file could have resulted in some one else using the association name.

SNA Budget

Discussed a budget to justify the membership costs. It was decided to publish the budget with the newsletter that goes with the directory information request. Kathy will provide a budget in a week or two. Board reviewed previous expenses to determine some figures to use.

Summer Social Volunteers

It was also decided to see if we can get any interest from volunteers to head up a summer adult social event, fall picnic and an egg hunt. If we get volunteers we may go ahead with these events that were dropped in the past from lack of interest. Norm will check with both Robin and Jeff to see if one of them could send an email request out on this issue.

SNA Directory

Directory discussed. Jeff will put new forms together and in about two to three weeks we will have an envelope stuffing party. Norm will check with Jon on advertising costs and printing costs. Hope to get letters out so we can get the forms back by the beginning of December. Several individuals went through the list and corrected all the names of who was deceased and new.

Adjourned by unanimous consent.

Minutes Submitted By: Norm Arendt, President